

Friday 6th December 2024

Dear Parents and Guardians.

Our **Christmas Fair** is **next Wednesday 11th December at 3:30pm.** We look forward to seeing many of you there. Please see important information below:

- All children attending the fair must be accompanied by an adult please.
- The doors to the fair will be opening at 3:30pm. Parents and carers are welcome to wait in the playground and shelters whilst we get everyone into their positions.
- In order to help us prepare the school, some collection points will be different from normal as below:

Year Group	Collection Point
Nursery, Reception, Year 3 and Year 4	Normal Classrooms
Year 1	Outside Year 2 Classrooms- Infant Playground doors
Year 2	Outside Year 2 Classrooms- Fire Exit doors
Year 5	Outside Year 5 Area
Year 6	From Outside Year 6 Classrooms
Collection from 3:20pm	Any remainding children will need collecting from the gazebo next to the field.

We are still gratefully accepting donations for the Fair! If you are able to support, we would appreciate the following contributions from each year group:

Nursery & Reception	Cakes (on the day please)
Year 1 & 2	Bags or jars of sweets for the tombola
Year 3 & 4	Christmas Decoations
Year 5	Toiletries
Year 6	Christmas groceries (biscuits, chocolates, mulled wine ect)
All	Bric-A-Brac

Our wonderful PFA has extended the **Christmas card competition** until next **Wednesday**! Please refer to the previous letter for all the details.



You may have noticed the added Christmas sparkle around Penpol this past week. The tree is up, and the decorations are hung—but there was one problem: it was missing a star!

Thankfully, Samson came to the rescue, designing and crafting a beautiful new star to sit proudly atop the tree in the hall.

Thank you, Samson—you're a star!

Congratulations to our three talented young gymnasts—Maia, Elowyn, and Olivia—who claimed the top three overall positions in the 2017–2018 age group at Penzance Gym Club's Winter Wonderland!

- Maia shone with 1st place on the vault and floor, and 2nd place on the bars and beam.
- Elowyn impressed with 3rd place on the vault, and 1st place on the bars and beam.
- •Olivia secured her spot on the podium with a strong 3rd place finish on the floor.

Well done, girls—we are so proud of your hard work and achievements!



It's been another busy week here at school!

Year 3 celebrated the culmination of their Ancient Egyptian learning with an exciting Egyptian Day.

Nursery visited the guests at Bonaer Nursing Home to share some Christmas crafting, spreading festive cheer.

Year 4 welcomed staff from The Old Forge, who supported their learning about diet and healthy eating thank you to everyone involved!

Class 14 took on a DT challenge, showing admirable determination and independence as they designed, sawed, sanded, drilled, and wired their very own Morse code machines.

A huge thank you to everyone who helped make all of this happen!

Have a great weekend all!

Mr Nic Stanlake

Don't forget: this **autumn term finishes** at **2pm on Friday 20th December.** With no after school club running on this day. Thank you.

Headteacher: Mr C Coyle-Chislett Phone: 01736 753472 Email: secretary@penpol.cornwall.sch.uk Online: penpolschool.co.uk